Gwehelog Parish Hall

Minutes of Management Committee Meeting held at 8.00pm Monday 19th November 2018

Present

Brian Paul - Treasurer
Annis Paul - Secretary & Trustee
Roger Leaver – Marketing & IT - Trustee
Rob Baker - Member
Sue Baker - Member
Kay Davies - Member
John Davies – Member

Apologies

Windsor Howells – Chairman & Trustee

Minutes of the Last Meeting

The Minutes of the last Meeting dated 15th October 2018 was agreed, and signed off by Roger Leaver on behalf of the Chairman

Matters Arising

Annis purchased the bulbs and Rose Trees on behalf of the Garden Club.

Rob & Annis planted all the bulbs on Saturday, into the 2 beds and surrounding fences. Annis chased the Supplier regarding the bare root Roses, who confirmed that they will arrive sometime this month.

Sue to inform the Garden Club (on Whatsapp) of the planting to date and to enlist their help in planting seeds and bedding plants in the New Year, ready for Spring time planting.

Brian Paul confirmed that he has still not received any reply from MCC regarding the application

for the Community Building Energy "Make Over" so the Committee agreed to abandon the application, due to not being cost effective.

The TMW taster class was a success so Angela Mawle has booked 6 classes of one hour on Tuesdays at 2.00pm. To date 8+ people have attended regularly.

The Committee agreed that she should be charged £15 per session, which will be the same price as the Yoga classes. Brian is to initiate.

The viability of the Film Evening was not available, so it has been put into abeyance until the end of next year.

Following the success of the Neil Diamond Concert the Committee thought it would continue having two Tribute Acts Concerts in 2019.

Suggestions were The Beatles, The Carpenters, Queen and ELO.

Sue to find out availability and costs, if possible on Friday 5th April 2019

Annis did a Litter Pick at the back front and sides of the Hall, following two parties, on the Sunday.

Kay & Sue then organized a litter pick of the car park and lane on the Tuesday.

The Christmas Fair is to be held on Sunday 25th November 2018.

21 tables @ £3.50 each have been booked to date.

Banners and Flyers has been ordered at a cost of £100.57

Sue will purchase cake/biscuits, milk etc, and organize the background music.

Brian will collect the table money.

Kay & John will organize the teas and coffees

Rob agreed to put up the Christmas decorations

The Committee felt that we should have some outside lights on the Conservatory side of the building for safety reasons.

Rob has agreed to contact a qualified Electrician, possibly Gareth to implement.

Rob has not been able to find any Defibrillator at the Chapel, but will contact Simon to find out what happened to the donation.

Any Other Business.

Following the damage to the Hall Brian contacted the 2 parties, and after numerous emails received £250.00 toward the repairs.

The Neil Diamond concert Income came to £1658.50, with Expenditure of £965.51, leaving a profit of £692.99.

A donation of £50 will be given to Jo Tooze (Riding for Disabled Group) and £50 to Darielle (Marie's London Marathon for the Heart Foundation). Roger to contact them both, and pass the payment information to Brian.

Brian mentioned that we might need more Whist tables. The Committee felt that we should contact Windsor, when his health has improved, to see quantity etc.

Roger agreed to contact Miranda who has dropped the Wednesday night Yoga class, to see if she would reconsider if we advertised in our local Newsletter.

It was agreed that the first Coffee morning of 2019 would be on Tuesday 5th February 2019 and not on Tuesday 1st January 2019 as it was New Years Day.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 14th January 2019 at 8.00pm.

There was no other business so the meeting concluded at 9.30pm

Approved.	
Date	